Minutes of the Stockton Parish Council Meeting held on the 3rd January 2018
At Norton Village Hall, Norton, Shropshire
PRESENT: Councillors Gavin Hamilton (Chairman), Kathryn Ward, Barry Spittle, David Plant Christine Lewis, and John Pigg. 
Graham Bould (Clerk). 
1/18. Welcome & Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members of the Parish Council to the meeting. There being no Parishioners present the Chairman moved to the next item of business.
2/18.  Apologies for Absence. 
 Councillors Henry Philips (work commitments). The apologies were accepted.
3/18. Declarations of Interest. None. 
4/18.Minutes and actions of meetings held on 1st November 2017.
RESOLVED that the minutes and actions of the meetings of Stockton Parish Council held on Wednesday 1st November 2018 with an amendment at 81/17.3 to read ‘installation’ of signs be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.
5/18. Matters arising not on the agenda. 
1. Newsletter: The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk contact Mrs Forster about the potential of a quarterly production of a Parish broad sheet, this item was carried forward and to copy Cllr K Ward into any correspondence.
2. Transfer of the BT red phone box: A licence to occupy from BT is awaited.
3. Signage at 22 & 23 Village Road: work in progress by Cllr J Pigg.
4. Arriva buses through Higford: Cllr K Ward to find out the bus drivers name and bus registration along with dates and time to be taken up again with the bus company.

5. Smart-Water projects: the remaining kits not yet distributed are being stored by Cllr K Ward
6/18. Highway updates.

1. A442: The two competitive quotes for the four gateways in front of the four 30 mph large signs are still awaited; the risk assessment is awaited from Options at Horsehay to complete the bulb planting of 2,000 daffodil bulbs. RESOLVED that the Clerk continues to pursue the sub contractors for their quotes for the next meeting and Options for planting as soon as possible to catch this flowering season.
2. Potholes: The potholes located along Cheswardine Lane located by the football field are still a problem; this is coupled with flooding, Cllr C Lewis agreed to report to Shropshire Council
3. Verges: The problem of parking on parts of the grass verges on Bridgnorth Road was raised and whether ‘no parking’ signs could act as a deterrent. Members RESOLVED that the Clerk write to the six properties about the problem of parking on the verge stressing the need to keep the appearance of the Village tidy. An additional item was also raised about the post van driving on the footpath; no resolution or action to the problem was agreed.  
 7/18. Footpaths: The footpath on the A442 from Norton Villa to the bus stop to be raised again directly with Shropshire Highways particularly the ‘cutting back’ of the grass which has encroached.

8/18. Broadband: Cllr D Plant updated members on the early stages of ‘airband’
9/18. Smart-Water project: Cllr K Ward updated members on the progress with the Smart-Water project in that just over fifty percent of the Parish area had been covered. Members placed on record their thanks to Cllr K Ward for the work undertaken to develop the roll out of the project. The Parish Council RESOLVED that the Clerk place a poster in the notice board and on the web site reminding those Parishioners who have not yet received a pack that one is available. The next step would be to request the large signs for the entrance to the Village. 
10/18. Jubilee Play Park: The by-monthly report was tabled and agreed by members. The Clerk highlighted the following elements of the report. The two benches had been taken away from the site to be refurbished and returned during the final quarter of 17/18 with a picnic bench to be completed and installed by Options from Horsehay the invoice to be presented at the next meeting. The timber poles had been ordered by the sub contractor and once received works would commence. The ‘grass mats’ will be ordered shortly since the measurements have taken place for behind the multiplay (junior) and underneath the swing basket. Members also agreed that the site stone marker be cleared of brambles.
11/18. Precept 18/19. 
Member’s unanimously RESOLVED that the precept for 18/19 be increased in line with Shropshire Councils notification to £4,508.00.
12/18. Finance.
1. Data Protection Compliance: Members RESOLVED to the provision of an ‘independent’ advisor in terms of data protection compliance for the Parish Council, the Clerk is in dialogue with D M Payroll Services Ltd in terms of a discount of 20% on the quotation of £250 per year.

2. Payments: The following payments were agreed.
	Cheque no.
	Payee and item.
	Amount.

	100164
	Winwood Contractors (hedge cutting)
	£72.00

	100165
	D M Payroll Services Ltd (payroll)
	£28.50

	100166
	Christine Lewis (purchase of replacement Christmas tree lights)
	£50.00

	100167
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£49.92

	100168
	Susan Middleton (cleaning the bus shelter)
	£50.00

	100169
	Mr & Mrs Lockley (electricity for Christmas Tree lights)
	£40.00

	100170
	No 1 Goulburn settled estate (playing field rental)
	£10.00

	100171
	CAB (donation)
	£50.00

	100172
	Severn Hospice (donation)
	£50.00

	100173
	Macmillan Cancer Support (donation)
	£50.00


3. Members received an update of the draft budgets for 17/18 and 18/19.
13/18. Email correspondence for report:
	date
	item
	action

	1/11/17
	1704258/FUL: 24, Village Road; boundary fence
	Granted permission

	21/12/17
	17/05330/FUL: Apley Farm Shop-maize maze, July-October 18 
	Granted permission


14/18. To agree meeting dates for 18/19.

Suggested Dates: 4th July, 5th September, 7th November 2018 and 2nd January (precept meeting),    6th March & 8th May (AGM) 2019
Matters for Consideration at the next meeting
Standard agenda items:
· Highways
· Footpaths
· Broadband

· Smart Water Project
· Jubilee Play Park

· Finance

· Correspondence
Meeting closed at 9.00pm 

Chairman…………………………………………………






 Date………………………………………………………..
Graham Bould (Clerk), 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford. TF4 3JG                                                                          01952-594758 and 07792300702 gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 
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